
 
 

           

 
       

 

 
 

    
     

      
 
 
           

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

    OFFICE OF INSPECTOR GENERAL 
       Department of Homeland Security 

  Washington, DC 20528 / www.oig.dhs.gov 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE For Information Contact:  
Tuesday, March 24, 2015 Public Affairs (202) 254-4100 

IG Concludes Investigation of Employee Complaints 

Regarding Management of USCIS’ EB-5 Program 


The Department of Homeland Security Office of Inspector General has 
concluded its investigation into allegations that former USCIS Director 
Alejandro Mayorkas exerted improper influence in the normal processing 
and adjudication of EB-5 immigration program benefits. 

In three matters pending before USCIS, Mr. Mayorkas, now Deputy 
Secretary of DHS, communicated with stakeholders on substantive 
issues outside of the normal adjudicatory process, and intervened with 
the career USCIS staff in ways that benefited the stakeholders. Mr. 
Mayorkas’ conduct led many USCIS employees to reasonably believe that 
specific individuals or groups were being given special access or 
consideration in the EB-5 program. 

An extraordinary number of DHS employees came forward to the 
Inspector General’s office to report these events and cooperate with our 
investigation. The OIG will protect the confidentiality of these 
courageous employees, and we hope that their actions will set an 
example for all potential whistleblowers that look to the Office of 
Inspector General to give them a voice. 
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